
Dr. Neil Singh 

Dear Fellow Colleagues 

I am seeking your support and vote as I stand for re-election to serve another term as an elected 
member of the Council of the MBTT in the upcoming Special General Meeting to be held on December 
10, 2024. 

In January 2022, after being elected as a council member I was then elected as President of the 
Council.  Over the past 3 years I have had the privilege of working with an incredible management 
team in initiating and transforming significant operational and procedural improvements in the 
conduct of the affairs of the Council . 

Guided by some of the recommendations contained in the structural review of the Medical Council 
conducted in 2021 by the GMCS, I am happy to share with you some of our achievements thus far: 

1) The hiring of a General Manager. 
2) The resumption of the Disciplinary Tribunals with 3 completed tribunals to date. 
3) The development of an online interactive website (90% completed). 
4) The selection of a firm to conduct a financial audit of the Council over the period 2019-2024. 
5) The establishment of an annual Induction Ceremony to honor our new members. 
6) The implementation of an online newsletter. 
7) The development of a proposal to obtain a parcel of land from the North Central Regional 

Health Authority with preliminary design drawings (under review). 
8) The hiring of an Accountant (in progress). 
9) Proposals for the amendments to the Medical Board Act with emphasis on implementing  

CMEs. 

Over the past 3 years, my experience in implementing these strategic objectives has been both 
humbling and enlightening, reinforcing my passion to contribute even more significantly to this 
ongoing transformational process. Moving forward I am committed to playing a pivotal role in 
ensuring that these strategic objectives are completed in a timely meaningful manner. As modern 
medical regulators we are seeing a paradigm shift in focus from self-regulation to shared regulation. 
I believe that the Council of the Medical Board of Trinidad and Tobago should be committed to the 
protection of the public and the preservation of our profession. I am confident that I can bring 
valuable insight to reaching this objective. 

In closing, your support means everything to me, and I look forward to serving our members with 
pride and dedication. I look forward to your continued support at our Special General Meeting on 
December 10th. 

Sincerely 

NEIL ADRIAN SINGH  

 

 


